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3rd December, 2020
Dear Parents and Carers of children in Year 5,
Father Martin has been informed by Bishop Robert that St. John Vianney church will reopen this weekend for weekend Mass following a four-week period of National Lockdown, thereby enabling our First Holy Communion programme to begin again. 
This means that the First Holy Communion Masses organised for Sunday 13th December, Sunday 20th December, Sunday 27th December and Sunday 3rd January will all go ahead as planned. 

As Miss McMaster’s class are self-isolating, the first group of children who missed their First Holy Communion due to Lockdown from Mrs Rutherford’s class have been invited to make their First Holy Communion this Sunday at 11am Mass. There are currently 2 spaces available for this Mass. If anyone wishes for their child to make their First Holy Communion this Sunday at 11am Mass, please ring the school office and speak to Mrs McDine. Places will be allocated on a first come first served basis.
Father Martin has taken guidance from the Health and Safety representative for the Parish and it has been agreed that children who have missed their First Holy Communion due to Lockdown can now make their First Holy Communion at a Saturday evening Mass if they wish to do so. 
Any child from Mrs Rutherford’s class or Miss McMaster’s class, who has been unable to make their First Holy Communion over these past four weeks due to Lockdown, should contact Mrs McDine if they wish for their child to make their First Holy Communion at a Saturday evening Mass. The dates available are: Saturday 12th December, Saturday 19th December and Saturday 2nd January. A maximum of 5 children can make their First Holy Communion at each Mass and these will be allocated on a first come first served basis. 
If your child has missed their First Holy Communion and you wish your child to make their First Holy Communion at a Saturday evening Mass, please contact Mrs McDine by Tuesday 8th December.
However, if you would prefer for your child to make their First Holy Communion at a Sunday morning Mass as originally planned, Father Martin will arrange dates for January for these children and we will write to the parents and carers of these children once we have received revised dates from Father Martin. We aim to write out to parents and carers with revised dates for Sunday morning Mass next week, after Tuesday 8th December.   
We will continue to keep you updated and we thank you for your continued support.
With our very best wishes,
Mrs C. Meldrum and Miss E. Elliott
Acting Headteacher and School Chaplain
Hillhead Road


West Denton


Newcastle upon Tyne


NE5 1DN


Telephone: 0191 2672233


Fax: 0191 2679538
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